
 

 

Address 

DMI St. Joseph Global School, 

Ikishe Model Village, PS Diphupar, 

Dimapur, Nagaland- 797 115 

 Phone Number 

+91 9485238534    /    +91 9485238535 

Email Address 

dmisjgs@gmail.com  /  www.dmisjgs.org 

MONTH:JANUARY 

YEAR: 2025-2026 



Content writer : Ma’am Khrienuo Nuh,                                 

 Web designer     : Ma’am Komala Devi 

Photographers    : Sir Biswajet and Sir  Vijay 

  Content 
 Principal’s  Sr’s address 
 Vice Principal’s Message 
 Return to school After  winter’s Break 
 Psychology and  counselling report 
 A note on the  exam committee 
 Succinct note on Pre-Board and Model 

Test. 

 Field trip to Nagaland Zoological Park 
 Practical Exam Research 
 Gallery 



Principal’s  Sr’s address 

Dear Students, Teachers and Parents, Success in exams is not just about intelligence—it is about 

dedication,         perseverance, and hard work. There are no shortcuts to excellence; every hour you 

spend studying, every challenge you over come, and every effort you put in brings you one step 

closer to your goals. 

Hard work always pays off, and your determination will lead you to success. Give your best, and the 

results will   follow! As you approach your exams, I want to extend my heartfelt best wishes to each 

one of you. This is your    moment to showcase your hard work, dedication, and perseverance.     

Believe in yourself, stay focused, and give your best effort. Remember, exams are just a stepping 

stone in your journey of learning and growth. Stay calm, manage your time wisely, and trust in your 

preparation. No matter the outcome, what truly matters is the knowledge you have gained and the 

effort you have put in. Wishing you all success and confidence in your exams! Best regards, 

T. Rosa Mary 

Principal DMISJGS 



       Vice Principal’s Message 

Greetings! 

DMI ST. JOSEPH GLOBAL SCHOOL, Chumoukedima is, indeed, a happy school! 

Importantly, we are a dynamic and agile school.  Walk through its corridors:      you will notice a 

quiet serenity in the morning hours, an excited buzz emanating from classrooms, industrious 

focus in the STEAM laboratories,  competitive camaraderie in the playground and harmonious 

melody in  the music room. The effervescence can be witnessed in students’ participation in 

lessons as also in co-curricular activities. There is an explosion of students’ work, in mediums 

ranging from poetry, articles, dance, music and art; which speaks volumes of the prolific story 

of our school. Wellbeing is an important focus of our school. Trained counsellors, frequent   

communication, balanced timetables and, above all, an empathetic faculty, facilitate our 

school’s caring  ambience. Credit must be given to our parents for their support and                 

cooperation, we are yoked together, in sync with the same dreams for the progress of their   

children – our   students.  We believe that we are one big happy family and our parents are our 

biggest   stakeholders. We are especially careful to attend to vulnerable students and walk with 

them, step by step, as per their need.  We are aware of the need to prepare our students with 

skills to flourish in an ever- changing, unseen future. We also provide our students with a     

rear-view mirror, so that they can learn from past experiences, retain traditional sterling values, 

understand the cyclic continuity of life as also the dynamic change of each era. Crucially,         

students experientially understand that each being on our planet is interconnected: that          

tolerance and collaboration  is the need of the day. If we work together, mountains can be 

moved and   momentous miracles are possible! God Bless! 

Prince Varghese 

The Vice Principal 



On January 7, 2025, students returned to school after the Winter’s break, ready to gear up for 

their final exams. The school campus buzzed with energy as students eagerly made their way 

back, carrying their satchels, lining up in long queues as the  bright sunrise  yellow landed in 

the school campus. 

As the buses arrived, a wave of excitement swept through the school gates. Teachers, filled 

with joy,    greeted the students warmly, welcoming them back into the school family with 

open arms. The    atmosphere was filled with a sense of anticipation, as everyone knew the 

hard work ahead, but also the sense of achievement that lay just around the corner. 

The school classroom echoes  with chatter and laughter, as friends reunited, shared stories of 

their winter adventures, and exchanged their hopes for the upcoming exam. The excitement 

of final term brought with it renewed determination, and the students were eager to dive into 

their studies. With a strong sense of purpose and the support of their teachers, it was clear 

that this term would be one of hard work, growth, and success. 



In response to the growing need for fostering healthy mental growth among students, the school has         

partnered with St. Joseph University’s Department of Psychological and Counseling to offer a dedicated    

counseling initiative. Every Wednesday, a team of three professional counselors visits the school premises to 

engage with students and guide them in understanding their emotions, thoughts, and behaviors. This            

initiative not only provides a safe space for students to explore their mental well-being but also empowers 

them with tools to manage stress, anxiety, and other challenges. The counselors assist students in building 

resilience, promoting self-awareness, and enhancing emotional intelligence. This collaboration underscores 

the school's commitment to holistic development, recognizing that mental health is just as vital as academic 

success. It offers invaluable support in nurturing well-rounded individuals who are equipped to navigate the 

complexities of modern life with confidence and balance. 



The Exam Committee comprises five dedicated teachers: Sir Hanif, Sir Biswajet, ,Ma'am Komala, 

Sir Dicham,  Miss Chumbeni. This team is entrusted with the critical responsibility of ensuring the 

overall smooth and conducive conduct of the     examination process at all times. They are vigilant 

in maintaining the integrity of the examination by promptly  addressing any malpractice,             

misconduct, or irresponsible behaviour by students, with strict monitoring and coordination with 

the entire teaching staff. 

The committee plays a pivotal role in ensuring the timely preparation and judicious utilization of 

resources, which   facilitates the smooth functioning of the exams. They work in close                  

collaboration with the Principal Sr. and Vice-Principal Sir to guarantee that all aspects of the        

examination process are executed efficiently and fairly. 

Undoubtedly, the team is entrusted with a Herculean task that requires immense dedication,     

responsibility, and  attention to detail. Their diligent efforts ensure that the examination               

environment remains fair, transparent, and   conducive to  student performance. Through their 

synchronized efforts, they uphold the academic integrity of the    institution and contribute         

significantly to its educational excellence. 



The Pre-board and Model Tests for the academic year commenced on 13th January 2025 and continued until 24th 

January 2025, serving as crucial preparation for the upcoming board and promotion exams. Students from Grades 9 

and 11 participated in the Promotion Exams, demonstrating full dedication and seriousness in their studies. 

Meanwhile, Grades 10 and 12 undertook their Model Tests, with three pre-board exams scheduled for each grade. 

The syllabus for these tests covered 30 percent of the total syllabus twice, and the entire syllabus was tested in the 

final model exams. To simulate the actual board exam experience, students were required to complete their answers 

on OMR sheets. This practice aimed to familiarize them with the exam format, helping them build confidence, 

overcome exam anxiety, and perform at their best in the upcoming board exams. 

Throughout this period, students demonstrated a remarkable level of commitment and focus, and the school        

community remains optimistic about their success. These assessments not only helped students gauge their            

readiness but also gave them a clear path for revision, ensuring they are well-prepared for the challenges ahead. 

Gearing the learning community to achieve success in the upcoming Public exam 



Field Trip to Nagaland Zoological Park 

On 31st January,  2025, students from UG to Grade 5 embarked on an exciting field trip to the Nagaland           

Zoological Park. Accompanied by three buses, three janitors, and nine dedicated teachers, the students set forth  

to  explore the wonders of the animal kingdom. 

The visit to the zoo proved to be both educational and awe-inspiring. The students had the opportunity to      

observe a wide variety of animals in their natural habitat. Among the fascinating creatures they encountered 

were turtles, monkeys, emus, falcons, snakes, porcupines, and many more. Each animal sparked the curiosity of 

the students, who were excited to learn about their behaviors and their habitats. 

After a memorable day of exploration, the students returned to the campus at 1:30 PM, their minds brimming 

with amazement and newfound appreciation for the natural world. The trip provided a unique opportunity for 

the students to connect with wildlife and deepen their understanding of biodiversity and environmental          

conservation. 

The  field trip to Nagaland Zoological Park was a great success, leaving the students with lasting memories and a 

greater awareness of the diverse creatures that share our planet. 





Grade 12 students from  Science, Arts, and Commerce streams have been diligently preparing for their practical 

exams, with  the support of all the subject teachers conducted the Practical examination as per the   Central Board 

of Secondary Education (CBSE) guidelines. The exams are overseen by external teachers from various CBSE 

schools, and monitor by an Exam  Observer ensuring impartiality and adherence to the prescribed standards.    

During this period, students refer to their assignment and practical books for in-depth study, constantly refining 

their knowledge. For the practical exams, students  revised the concepts and stays on their toes, especially in     

anticipation of the viva voce. Their preparation for excellence and meticulous preparation highlight and reflect 

their dedication to achieving the best results. 








